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2002 and was quickly covered by ice within a few weeks. This
explains the low number of call detections and visual sightings
around this site even though the acoustic data was analysed for
the entire year, rather than only April to September.
Interpretation of these strong differences between visual and
acoustic detections are the result of social and seasonally
modulated behaviour in this species and are important to
investigate further in the context of improving the potential use
of passive acoustic monitoring of cetaceans.
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Figure 2. 2002 visual sightings and ARP deployments with 10, 20 and
30km detection radius. Season 1: Sightings outside of ARP analysis
time (October - March), Season 2: Sightings during ARP analysis time
(April – September).

• The publication of a book in 2007 consisting of chapters on
the major research areas of SPACC. These would include
historical and retrospective studies, status and dynamics of
present stocks, the assessment and  ecosystem role of
small, pelagic fish, economics of their fisheries, and
modeling. These chapters would be first presented at a
workshop in 2006.

• An international symposium in 2008 at which achievements
of SPACC would be presented for all themes and regions.
Proceedings of the symposium would be published in a
major, scientific journal.

These two activities would represent significant and lasting
contributions of SPACC to fisheries science and form the basis for
future activities.

The SPACC Executive Committee took the opportunity to meet
after the SPACC workshop and meeting in Concepción. Our first
objective was to review SPACC activities since the last Executive
meeting, in Dartington, UK in May 2002:

• Theme 1 (Retrospective Analyses) has had a proposal to
the IAI, IRD, CICESE and IMARPE accepted for coring off
Peru and the organization of a series of workshops on long
time series.

• Theme 2 (Comparative Population Dynamics) has included
work by the SPACC/IOC Study Group on the use of
environmental indices in the management of pelagic fish
populations; reports of two workshops (available on the
GLOBEC website); and several publications.

• Theme 3 (Reproductive Habitat Dynamics) focused on the
Concepción workshop and meeting (reported in this
Newsletter).

• Theme 4 (Economic Implications of Climate Change) is new
and will conduct a meeting in September 2004 in
Portsmouth, UK, announced on the GLOBEC website.

SPACC activities have expanded recently in Europe and Asia in
addition to the Americas and Africa.

Our second objective was to plan for the future. With GLOBEC to
end in 2009, the question was asked, “ What will SPACC’s legacy
be?” Synthesis and integration were agreed to be the goal during
the coming, final five years of SPACC. We decided that this goal
would be best attained by maintaining the four SPACC themes
and adding two new activities:
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